



Parent Newsletter

Summer Term 12 – Wednesday 16th July 2025

The children have had a very entertaining week with the circus visiting on Monday for the day and enjoying a show and a circus skills workshop, alongside watching the dress rehearsal for the Year Six summer production 'A hint of Snow White' yesterday afternoon.

As I write parents of Year Six children are setting up for this evening's extravaganza. Year Six will be performing to parents and carers, then watching their 'Mayfield Memories', followed by a party and disco.

As you will be aware reports went out on Friday. Do send back the response slips to class teachers if you feel able to.

We are so pleased the swimming pool is up and running again and will get in as many sessions as possible before the end of the term.

Sarah Stepney

Lost Property	Lost property will be out to claim on Monday and Tuesday after school next week, in the
from Cloakrooms	KST playground. Please collect anything that you may have mislaid.
	In addition to this, unclaimed items in class cloakrooms will be on display outside the classrooms for you to claim anything that may be yours, until end of day Tuesday.
	Please do make sure your child takes all their belongings home by the last day of term – Wednesday 23 rd July. Personal items left in the cloakrooms will be disposed of with the remaining lost property and will not be carried over to their new classroom.
Grounds Closure Friday 18th July	Please note that the grounds will be closed from 4.30pm this Friday so that Y6 can set up for their camp-out.
Sports Roundup	We've had a very busy year with lots of different sporting events across the school. Please see document attached to cover email for further information.
Outstanding Dinner Money	Please can all outstanding debts be paid. Anyone wanting balances can email skhan@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk Any Year 6 accounts in credit at the end of term will be refunded.
Year 5 £5 Challenge	This year the children in Year 5 will be taking part in the £5 Challenge. They will be given a fiver in groups and challenged to set up a mini business and make a profit. The sale of their products will take place after school on Thursday 17th July.
Art Exhibition	This Monday, the 21st, we open our doors after school until 6 pm for the annual Art Exhibition, this year with a circus theme. Please come and wander through all the classes to see the wonderful artwork produced this year. Your child will especially enjoy showing their own creations! Everyone is welcome, and refreshments are provided.

Update from the PTA



Non-Uniform Day

When: Friday 18 July

A 'wear what you want' day! Donations welcome either through <u>ParentPay</u> or throw some change into our buckets on the gates in the morning. All proceeds support the All Aboard campaign. Suggested donation £2 per child.

PTA Summer Sale

Tuesday 22 July, from 3.15pm on the KS1 playground

Everything Must Go! Help us clear out our stock before the summer break - we'll have chocolate bars, sweets, and a few ice lollies plus we'll sell refreshments like squash, tea and coffee. Bring your picnic blankets, grab a bargain and use this as a chance for a final chat and play with friends before the end of term.

We'll also be selling All Aboard t-shirts, tote bags and (new item!) 'I Love Mayfield' pencils



PTA meeting

Tuesday 22 July, from 7.30pm at the Carpenter's Arms pub

Join us for our last PTA meeting of the school year. We'd love your input on the year we've had and we'll start thinking about next year too. Everyone welcome!

Circus skills day loads of fun for all

On Monday the big top came to Mayfield! With shows for all followed by workshops and learning sessions, the day was a real hit amongst pupils and staff alike. Read all about it and see some pictures from the day at fundmayfield.com/news

No Frozen Friday

As the school gates are closing early on Friday for a Y6 leavers event, there will be no Frozen Friday this week. Thank you for supporting these events - over the weeks we've raised £392 for our All Aboard campaign! Big shout out the Y6 helpers and the families who have helped keep these running!

Your opinion matters to us!

And finally, as the year draws to a close, we'd love to have your view on what the PTA does for you and your family. We try really hard to make sure we're providing a fun and interesting mix of events and activities, but we need your help to understand whether we're hitting the mark. And so - we'd love your feedback!

We've put together a short survey for you to tell us what you think - please **complete the survey here**

Dates for the Diary		
Non-uniform Day	Friday 18th July	
PTA Meeting	Tuesday 22 nd July – Carpenters' Arms	
Last day of term	Wednesday 23 rd July	